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Outreach Minutes
April 9, 2005
Denny’s Restaurant 7577 Foothill Bivd., Tujunga

Meeting called to order at 8:30 am.

Public Comment - a proposal was submitted by Richard Pineda a new resident of Tujunga. He is working
on fulfilling a requirement to receive a certificate in Emergency Management. He has proposed to develop a
plan for the STNC community on responding to emergencies which would incorporate all aspects of response
avenues available in Sunland Tujunga. He will need a document from the STNC upon completion to submit

to acquire the certificate he is applying for. It was suggested that Richard introduce the idea at the next
STNC meeting.

Cindy submitted a request regarding the 4™ of July Fireworks. The packet will be reviewed and discussed at
the next Outreach meeting.

Deb announced the musical “Working” and recommended it to the committee.

New Business: Mona distributed a proposed motion for the upcoming STNC meeting. Two possible events
were introduced. Linda to follow up on the Verdugo Hills High School event and possibly attend to give a 3

minute introduction at their event or distribute promotional material. The Qur Lady of Lourdes Carnival was
discussed as another possible outreach venue. Mona and Richard Pineda to follow up on this.

Old Business:

Farmers Market - Peter gave a report stating that a new possible date would be Saturday, June 4™.
A 6-2 pm street closure is suggested. He reported that he and Mona meet with CD2 to discuss their
support of the event. The actual iocation for the event was shortened to reduce the impact on the
Commerce merchants. The Ford property would not be sought as a parking source. An additional
organizer was mentioned. More to follow.

One World International Fair - Jerry not in attendance. No report given. Tabled.

Live Performance on Commerce - Jerry not in attendance. No report given, Tabled.

Movie in the Park - Jerry not in attendance. No report given. Tabled.

Logo Contest - Linda will follow up with the progress of the contest and communicate with Richard
Pineda who has offered the assistance of his son, a graphic designer. Linda to communicate with
Nina to move forward and report back.

Meet and Greet - ltem not discussed.

T-shirts - Peter submitted designs for the T-shirts and costs. A vote was requested by Deb for the
design. It was decided that the wording would state “Improving the Quality of Life in Suniand
Tujunga”. Peter also submitted cost and format of pens. ltems to be ordered immediately following
the next STNC meeting upon approval of the Motion regarding Outreach funds.

Foothills Paper - Cindy reported for Nina that we should consider the possibility of purchasing a %

page spot in the paper for approximately $300.00. The paper goes to print twice a month. The idea
was noted and further consideration to be given.

Safety Fair - Nina gave a report. This event has been rescheduled for Sept 17". The Elks Lodge
was suggested as a possible location to be combined with the Above & Beyond Award Ceremony.

Next Meeting - May 4, 2005 at Denny’s

Meeting Adjourned at 9:30 am



